WEST HEMPFIELD TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS MEETING Minutes of October 24, 2022 Road Tour Meeting

A meeting of the Board of Supervisors was held at the Township Municipal Office, 3476 Marietta Avenue, Lancaster, Pennsylvania on Monday, October 24, 2022, after being properly advertised in the Lancaster Newspaper/Lancaster Online. Chairman David Dumeyer and Board members Edward Fisher, Kent Gardner, and Robert Munro were present. Board member Naomi Martin was absent. Also in attendance were: Township Manager Andrew Stern; Public Works Director Dale Getz, and Finance/HR Director Amy Slutter.

A. CALL TO ORDER.

Chairman David Dumeyer called the meeting to order at 8:00 a.m.

B. COMMUNICATIONS.

None at this time.

C. ROAD TOUR.

The remainder of the road tour meeting was in the field and consisted of discussions and updates only. No formal action was taken by the Board while visiting these sites.

- a. **Ironville Road:** Discussed request by a resident to install additional guard rail.
- b. Public Works Facility: Discussed the replacement of dump trucks.
- c. Salt Shed: Reviewed progress of salt shed project.

LANCASTER

The Manual House

- d. Farmdale/Ferndale: Reviewed progress of stormwater project.
- e. **Garfield Road Bridge:** Discussed upcoming PennDOT imposed weight restriction.
- f. **Silver Spring Road Culverts**: Discussed upcoming project to repair/replace culvert.
- g. **Silver Spring Road**: Discussed request by resident for a school bus stop sign.

D. ADJOURNMENT.

Motion by Rob Munro, seconded by Kent Gardner, to adjourn the ROAD TOUR meeting at approximately 9:00 a.m. Motion carried 4-0.

Respectfully submitted,

Andrew Stern, Secretary/Township Manager